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DIARY  DATES 
OCTOBER 
Friday 15th 
Assembly 9am 
 

Monday 25th 
Governing Council Mtg 7pm 
 

Thursday 28th 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
 

NOVEMBER 
Mon 1st—Fri 5th 
BOOK FAIR 
 

Friday 5th 
Transition Visit- 
New Receptions 
 

Thursday 11th 
Remembrance Day 
 

Friday 12th 
 Assembly 9am 

 Transition Visit- 
   New Receptions 
 

Friday 19th 
Transition Visit- 
New Receptions 

 
 
 
 

Dear Families, 

What a busy and productive term it has been!  

Our senior students participated in the 130th Festival of Music at the 

Entertainment Centre, with over 1200 other students forming the stage choir 

for the event and demonstrating a high standard of vocal ability. The light 

show was definitely something to behold! Students also represented our 

school in SAPSASA events and our Early Years students learned about 

gymnastics with Tri Skills visiting the school. We also celebrated Book Week 

with a performance, visiting authors and our dress up parade. Finally, we held 

our annual Red-Leg-A-Thon and our school Sports Day on Norwood Oval, 

with Millbrook successfully securing first place. It has certainly been a busy 

term and we extend our thanks to the school community for continuing to 

support the current safety measures at school to ensure we are able to 

continue to hold events for our students. 

 

This week our senior students presented “Alice in Wonderland” in Mulberry 

Hall. This has been a huge amount of work for staff and students, culminating 

with two nights of fantastic entertainment. We extend an enormous thanks to 

Anna Bowers for all of her hard work preparing for this event. Between sewing 

costumes, cutting together music and lighting, Anna has worked tirelessly to 

develop the confidence and skills of our senior students involved in the 

production. We have some aspiring actors in our midst!  

Planning has already begun for next term and 2022.  We are currently looking 

at our enrolment numbers to determine our class mixes and have a few 

different models to consider. Composite classes are always a consideration 

based on numbers and the social and behavioural needs of our students. 

Staff have experience in teaching more than one year level in a class and 

are able to differentiate with the curriculum to meet the needs of our 

learners. Please see page 2 for more information about the process we use 

for class placement.  

 

You can contact us: 
Telephone:  8362 4666 
Email:dl.0131.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
Web:  www.norwoodps.sa.edu.au 

Department of Education and 
Child Development T/A South 
Australian Government Schools 
 

Proud Sponsor of  
Mulberry Hall 

 
 
 
 

Thursday 29th 

PUPIL FREE DAY 



 

 

NAPLAN results are being sent home with Year 3, 5 and 7 students today. Staff have already 

begun to look at what the data tells us from NAPLAN as well as from the recent PAT R and PAT M 

testing. We look for any trends and individual results to think about next steps in the students 

learning journey. This information is used with what we already know about our students and the 

work they are currently producing.     
 

Classes are continuing to use Seesaw to share their learning journey with families. Please be 

aware that messages for classroom teachers are to be conveyed using email, communication 

books, or through the Front Office and Skoolbag app. It is also important to be aware of the time 

and number of messages sent to teachers, as they also need to balance work and family 

commitments and often it takes a few days to respond to parent enquiries, especially if the issue 

is complex and requires investigation. We ask that people are considerate of others and to 

remain respectful. 
 

During the holiday period we will see the first stages of our next projects begin, including the 

refurbishment of the toilet block.  We look forward to students utilising these spaces next term. 

The external painting of the buildings is also continuing and it is great to see our facilities looking 

like new!  
 

I hope you all get to spend some quality time with your families over the holidays. Keep safe, 

enjoy the spring weather and we look forward to an exciting and busy term 4.  
Kind regards, 

Melissa 

Class Placement  
At the beginning of next term staff will begin to go through the class placement process. For this 

to run smoothly we ask that any parents who are enrolling their children at another school in 

2022 please let Kerri know in the Front Office as this helps us determine the makeup of classes.  
 

Forming classes is a very complex process as we consider every child’s learning and social 

needs. Decisions are made based on establishing balanced and equitable class groups which 

have the potential to learn and work together.  

We ask each child to nominate up to 5 friends and try to ensure that they are in the same class 

with at least one of these children.   
 

Another important part of this process is to ask parents/caregivers to provide any relevant 

information that you feel will help us to make the best possible decisions about placement of 

your child/ren. Although we consider this information, sometimes we cannot meet your requests 

based on all of the other information we have.  
 

If you have concerns or relevant information that you would like us to consider please forward to 

Melissa Evans  by Friday, 22nd of October melissa.evans753@schools.sa.edu.au.  

Oliphant Science Awards 
The Oliphant Science Awards have concluded for 2021, with two of our students receiving 

awards for their entries. Congratulations to Shaya and Arjun, who were both awarded prizes for 

their science-based projects. Well done to all participants, the South Australian Science Teachers 

Association recognised the creativity and effort of each entrant and the high quality of the 

projects submitted.  
 

ICAS  
The ICAS assessments in Maths, English and Science were held recently at school, and we have 

had many students participate this year. Due to an extension of the testing window, the results of 

these tests have been delayed until later in Term 4. Families will be contacted by via email 

regarding student results when they are available, with instructions about how to access 

individual results.  



 

 



 

 

Fruit Fly Green Bins in Schools 
 

New Green Bins For Fruit Waste  
Our school now has green bins in the yard for uneaten fruit and scraps at risk from fruit fly. 

We are in a fruit fly red outbreak area and fruit and vegetables at risk from fruit fly should 

not be removed from our site. It’s important that students use these bins so that we can 

safely dispose of scraps. There are signs attached to help students identify them.  

 

Fruit fly lay their eggs in certain fruit and vegetables. If the eggs grow into maggots and 

are able to burrow into the ground, they will become flies. By using green bins (that are 

commercially composted), we can stop fruit flies in their tracks and break the life cycle.  

 

We all need to play our part to protect South Australia from fruit fly—the impact of fruit fly 

is in our hands. 

 

TERM 4 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

Friday 29th October, Week 3 

 

Year 4 have been learning about the impact of waste in our environment  

and how to make it more sustainable. 



 

 

School of Languages Poster Competition 

This year the School of Languages invited students to show their appreciation for languages 

and cultures by using their creative and artistic skills to design a poster around the theme:  

‘Languages give you the edge!’ 
 

Posters were judged on their level of originality, visual impact, artistic merit  

and how creatively they expressed the theme. 
 

Congratulations to NPS Year 2 student, Mitakshi for her winning picture  

in the Junior Primary Section. 
 

Well done Mitakshi! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Music News 
 

There has been some wonderful work from students this term and we are pleased to 

announce that there will be an instrumental concert next term,  

on either Sunday November 7
th

 or November 14
th

.  

We will confirm the final date during Week 1. 
 

New enrolments: 

Students interested in starting to learn an instrument at the school with Michael Beare 

or 

 Melissa Burrows during Term 4 are invited to enquire/enrol now to secure a place.  

We offer lessons for piano, keyboard, flute, clarinet,  

saxophone/jSax, trombone and recorder. 
 

Our yellow information/enrolment brochures are available at the front office,  

or alternatively please contact Michael 0403 004 733 michaelbeare@adam.com.au  

Or Melissa 0422 667 261 mburrows@adam.com.au for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Looking to get the kids active these school holidays?  

NPSP Council have not one but two programs! 
 

Come n Try 
Try a range of different sporting and recreation activities to find your fit. 

 

You can choose to join one or all of the activities, it's up to you! With a range including 
bouldering, cheerleading, water polo, dodge ball, Fiit Kids, and hip hop,  

there’s something for everyone!  
 

Attend all of your booked activities for a full refund of the registration fee.   



 

 

Pop-Up Wheel Park 
 

A dedicated wheel park is popping up at the Payneham Community Centre Carpark 
during the school holidays. 

 

Bring along your bike or scooter and enjoy a fun and free day out!  
Don’t forget to play it safe and bring your safety gear, including helmet. 

 

Bring along a deck chair and spend the day under the trees. 
 

If your child is not quite ready to ride or still on training wheels then the Ride a Bike 
Right video offers a range of techniques to help improve confidence and skills.  

  



 

 



 

 

Disclaimer 
Please be aware that the school does not endorse the external activities and organisations advertised  

in our newsletters—information is shared in good faith.  
Parents should exercise due diligence when determining their child’s involvement. 



 

 

 


